
 

 

STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: August 9, 2023 

PRESENTER: Jerry Jones, City Engineer 

SUBJECT: Award of Contract for Kerman Northwest Park to American Paving Co. (JJ) 

RECOMMENDATION: Council by motion adopt resolution awarding contract for Kerman Northwest 
Park to American Paving Co. in the amount of $694,477.00 and authorize the City Manager to sign 
the contract. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 
The Northwest Park will be located in the northwest quadrant of the City, at Kenneth Avenue and San 
Joaquin Avenue. The development of the park will include concrete flatwork (sidewalk), landscape 
planting, and a landscape irrigation system. The Project was advertised and bids were received from 
six contractors on Wednesday, July 26, 2023 and the results are as follows: 
 
 

Contractor Base Bid 

American Paving Co. $694,477.00 

Harris Development Corp. dba HBC 
Enterprises 

$711,422.72 

Truxell & Valentino Landscape 
Development, Inc. 

$717,461.00 

Stockbridge General Contracting, Inc. $722,554.25 

Katch Environmental, Inc. $862,726.76 

Caliber Contracting Services, Inc. $973,457.00 

  

Engineer’s Estimate $795,000.00 

 
 
Staff has reviewed the bid submitted by American Paving Co., along with information regarding their 
previous work experience.  Based on review, Staff has determined the bid received to be responsive 
and American Paving Co. to be a responsible contractor. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
The total estimated Project cost is $918,500, including design, construction, construction 
management, and contingency. The City has received a Prop 68 Per Capita Grant from the California 



 

Department of Parks and Recreation in the amount of $187,422 for the Project. The remaining 
$731,078 will be funded with a combination of Park Development Impact Fees and Measure M.  
 
ATTACHMENTS:  
 
A. Resolution 
 
 

 


